
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

09/06/2018 

The meeting was called to order by President Jimmy Fontenot, followed by reading of the 

prayer and reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 

President Fontenot acknowledged and welcomed the many Rayne High Interact members. 

A motion was made by Steve Bandy and seconded by Troy Kibodeaux and carried to rescind the 

motion made and carried at our regular meeting on July 12, 2018 that we as a club would 

donate $10.00 a mile to the Half-Marathon for Polio.  On August 23, 2018 the motion was made 

and carried to change our donation to read that our club would be make a $70.00 donation on 

behalf of our members to the Half-Marathon. 

A motion was made by Abby Guidry and seconded by Cynthia Oliver and carried to accept the 

minutes of August 23, 2018 as circulated. 

President Fontenot reminded everyone that September 10, 2018 is the District 6200 web 

seminar.   

President Fontenot also reported that October 24th is World Polio Day and October 28th is Polio 

Eradication in Africa. 

Paige Dupont reported that Interact is up to 26 members this new year.  She also reported that 

they have started an international project gathering school supplies for schools in Dominican 

Republic. 

President Fontenot reported that a poll was made of Board of Directors and it was 5 of 8 

members agreed to go ahead with printing of the brochure as presented.  A motion was made 

by Fran Bihm and seconded by Paige Dupont that we accept the brochure and club pay for 

printing. 

Rose Schexnider that you can visit Raynerotary.org to view the brochure and also other 

documents. 

Cynthia Oliver reported that November 3rd, 2018 is OST Day celebration.   

Fran Bihm reported that the Chamber was hosting the Farmer’s Market on September 8, 2018.  

She also reported that the Chamber will host a Political Forum, but no date set yet. 

 

 

 



 


